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USING A PHONE

Hopefully most everyone knows the toll free number to get all types of information. If not, it’s 1-800-555-TELL (TELL is 8355 on your phone). There is another phone number to get free information either on your home phone or your cell phone. It is 1-800-FREE-411 (FREE-411 is 373-3411 on your phone).

I sent this out via email and figured everyone else might be interested in it.

Robert Irwin (1883-1951) was born in Iowa. When he was five years old he became blind as a result of an eye inflammation. He attended and graduated from a "School for Defective Youth" which was later renamed the Washington State School for the Blind. After graduating from the University of Washington, he attended graduate school at Harvard University where he received an M.A. in 1907 and stayed for two more years to concentrate on the education and welfare of the blind as well as on government and history.

Robert Irwin began his career in 1910 as supervisor of the classes for the blind in the Cleveland Public Schools, where he also organized classes for partially seeing children in 1913. Assisted by Dr. Goddard in 1914, he was the first to adapt Binet intelligence tests so that they "might be used more appropriately with the blind."

In 1923, Robert Irwin was called to New York to become the Director of Research and Education of the American Foundation for the Blind. During this time, he developed an efficient interpoint Braille printing machine which reduced the bulk and cost of Braille books by about 40 percent. Another significant contribution was to bring Edison's idea to fruition by using 33rpm long-playing records, long before they became commercially accepted, as Talking Books and by promoting a nationwide system of library services to supply them to the blind in the United States.

During Robert Irwin's tenure as Executive Director of AFB from 1929 to 1949, he built it into one of the most important agencies in work for the blind. An early concern of his was the achievement of better international cooperation on behalf of all the blind in the world. To promote this cause, he organized the World Conference on Work for the Blind which met in New York in 1931. In 1946 Irwin's interest in international work for the blind resulted in organizing the American Foundation for Overseas Blind, later renamed Helen Keller International.

His legislative efforts led to the program of Aid to the Needy Blind under Title X of the Social Security Act and a bill allowing the blind an additional

exemption on their Federal Income Tax. He was instrumental in the passage of three laws which became a great stimulus to the employment of the blind: the Barden-La Follette Act, the Randolph-Sheppard Act, and the Wagner-O'Day Act. When World War II required special provisions for war-blinded, he wrote and secured the passage of the bill recognized as "a bill of rights for blinded veterans."

Many honors have been bestowed on Robert Irwin: President of AAWB for four years, named Alumnus Summa Laude Dignatus by the University of Washington, made a Chevalier of the Legion of Honor by the French Government, and awarded an honorary Doctor of Laws degree from Western Reserve University in Cleveland "in recognition of his local, national, and international service in behalf of the blind."

LEGISLATION INFORMATION

Rep. Tom Udall (D NM), has announced he is cosponsoring legislation that will enhance current disability benefits for veterans with service connected vision loss. This legislation will bring vision loss compensation in line with benefits paid for loss of use of other paired organs. 

The Disabled Veterans Equity Act, H.R. 2963, will provide increased disability compensation at 10% or greater vision impairment in the second eye after a veteran has completely lost sight in the first eye due to a service-connected injury. Potentially thousands of vision-impaired veterans stand to benefit from this legislation. Combat-related vision loss is an unfortunate 

consequence of service for many veterans. Current law provides compensation for the service-connected eye injury but withholds additional disability benefits for the remaining eye until the veteran is completely blind. This same legislation gives special consideration for other paired 

organs such as the ears for which a veteran may receive additional disability compensation at 10% or greater hearing loss in the second ear. Udall has been a member of the House Committee on Veterans Affairs since 1999 and currently sits on the Subcommittee on Disability and Memorial Affairs. 

[Source: New Mexico e-Veterans News 10 AUG 05]

Veterans Disability Benefits Commission

The President and leaders of Congress have appointed a commission to carry out a study of the benefits under the laws of the United States that are provided to compensate and assist veterans and their survivors for disabilities and deaths attributable to military service. The existence of this

commission has many veterans concerned that this is another attempt to reduce benefits. The commission began having monthly public meetings in May 2005 and was suppose to end in September 2006, but with elections only 2 months after that date a changed of the conclusion date to February 2007became effective. (I wonder if they are afraid of a veteran uprising at the polls come election day?) Chairman Buyer, of the House VA Committee,  talks about how maybe "Lump sum payments" should be made to veterans rather than monthly service connected checks. That Unemployability should be changed, to provide incentive for disabled veterans to get work! There are several major issues that they also want to get into with medical conditions, such as Diabetes or genetic conditions not being considered service connected which of course would affect several BVA members!

To read the minutes of these meeting go to www.va.gov/vetscommission.

New National Computer Contract

by Michael Dugan: C.B.R.C. Torch - A publication of the

Central Blind Rehabilitation Center, Hines, IL 60141

This is written from the point of view of this computer access instructor. 

The VA has recently implemented a new national Computer contract. Now, all of the computers purchased by Blind Centers that are modified for either

speech, large print or Braille will come from one source, EVAS.

EVAS stands for Electronic Vision Access Solutions. It is a small

company based in Westerly, Rhode Island. It specializes in designing and

putting together turn-key computer systems. These are computers which

have all of their adaptive programs, application software and drivers for

peripheral devices installed at the factory. This makes set-up here at the

Blind Center easier, we hope cutting down on our set-up time between

students and reducing the potential for periods where students are sitting

and waiting for systems to be configured.

An additional benefit of the new contract is the ability of EVAS to

provide technical support to our former students now home on their

own. In the past, we have had to provide email and telephone support

to our veterans. While we are still happy to do this whenever we can

and are always eager to hear from our ex-students, EVAS with its knowledge of the system's makeup can now function as the primary resource for technical support. Perhaps the most exciting aspect of this is the capability of accessing the veteran's computer remotely through special software and an Internet connection. This should make it much easier for them to solve a problem that requires a complicated multi-step procedure. It is not possible to say at this time how this works because the technology is untested. However, we are hopeful that more focused and timely solutions to

problems are in the works.

Happily, EVAS is still using Dells. We have been using Dell systems for the

last several years and have been very satisfied with their overall reliability.

These computers are running the Microsoft Windows XP Professional

operating system, Microsoft Office 2003 as well as JAWS or Zoomtext. This is a departure from the systems we have been issuing. Right now, we

are using Canon printers and scanners. Flat screen monitors and speakers along with networking/dial-up capability are also included.

It should be emphasized that the CATS Department still strives to

individualize training for each of our veterans. We want to continue to

provide the best computer training possible. We are excited and hopeful

that the new relationship with EVAS can further this mission. EVAS can be

reached at 39 Canal Street, PO Box 371, Westerly, RI 02891, 800-USA-EVAS (800-872-3827) or on the web at www.evas.com
2006 NATIONAL CONVENTION

As you already probably know, the New York Regional Group (NYRG) will be hosting the BVA National Convention from August 15th to the 19th. Richard Buscemi and myself are the co-chairmen of this event (with the Buffalo VIST coordinator Elaine Powers helping in the background) and are planning to keep you busy during the Convention.

The officers of the NYRG are hoping to fill up buses to transport people to and from the Convention at a cost of $50 round trip. The buses will leave on Monday, August 14, and make the return trip on Sunday the 20th. Room rate is $80 single or double occupancy and if possible there will be no sales tax charged to New York residents (still working on this).

Please make every effort to attend and show your pride in the NYRG & the BVA. It will be the closest & least expensive BVA National Convention you will ever attend.

GOD BLESS AMERICA! 

